

Vol. 20 No.

NEWSLETTER

June 1934

\*\*\*\*

NEW HORIZONS: All who attended the dinner and annual meeting had a most enjoyable evening and we wish our new officers a very good year.

President:

Sharon Cassani Clarke

Vice-president:

Candace Wright

Rec. - Secretary:

William Pepe

Treasurer:

Eleanor Cormack

Corr. - Secretary:

Joanne Palmieri

\*\*\*\*

Bylaws: The Bylaws change reported in the March newsletter was voted upon favorably and the officers will now have six trustees to assist them in the leadership of the society. They are dedicated members who have devoted many hours in the past to the work of the group and will continue to make this a progressive organization.

3 year Trustees:

Harold Clson

Harry Belcher

2 year Trustees:

Edward Walker

Donald Cormack

1 year Trustees:

Norma Tirrell

James Jalsh, Jr.

\*\*\*\*

OUR THANKS TO ALL: Every group owes its success to the work of its members and we want to thank those who provided their time and effort.

We had fine programs all year and the credit goes to Ronald E. Clarke, Louise Clarke, Priscilla Johnsen, Dana Johnsen and Donald Cormack. Louise gets a special thank-you for supervising the annual dinner.

Then we have the hostesses who take over at the end of the programs. Last year as you were enjoying the goodies, we heard many appreciative remarks and those who deserved them were Shirley Wood,

(over)

Dorothy Barnes, Elaine Pepe, Evelyn Walker, Sharon Cassani Clarke, Louise Clarke, Priscilla Johnsen and Eleanor Kolb.

This is also the time to remember those who serve as guides on Sundays and Tuesdays when the museum is open. The historical model proved to be an instant hit and attendance has been heavy this year. The new "Merchants of Weymouth" map exhibit also has been of great interest to both adult and young viewers. Another new display will come in the fall so watch for news of that. Our hosts from Sept.'83 to May '84 were Chet Kevitt, Ed Walker, Don Cormack, Eleanor Cormack, Kevin Smith, Harold Olson, Ellis Field, Jr., Ann Field, Chris Stanton, Wilbur Stanton, Betty Kevitt, Gary Donadio, Chester Hubbard, Sharon Cassani Clarke, Earl and Muriel Pithie.

\*\*\*\*

In Memoriam
Doris Partridge

ENCLOSURES: Your dues bill for 1984-5 is enclosed and if you will send your check to the treasurer this summer, as we hope, your membership cards will be sent to you with the September newsletter. Some members paid at the April meeting and such early bird remembrance was much appreciated.

\*\*\*\*

GOOD NEWS: The society has received a grant of \$1400 from the Neymouth Arts Council to be used for a mural to be placed at the rear of the historic model. These funds will be available in July. The Council viewed the model this spring and Chairman Dolores E. Nourse wrote in her letter announcing the grant: "Best of luck with it. It is a very fine addition to the museum."

\*\*\*\*

IN APPRECIATION: Donald Cormack wants to express his thanks for all the cooperation he has received over the past two years and most recently for Appraisal Day. He has enjoyed his term of office and wishes the best of luck to the incoming officers.

\*\*\*\*

HAPPY SUMMER DAYS: We wish you all thebest summer days in years, we hope! For those who have been ill may life be better soon! Thank you all for supporting the society. We are 105 years old!

\*\*\*\*

Chris Stanton 337-8360
Betty Kevitt 335-4804
Editors